
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

GENESEE COUNTY LEGISLATURE 

Batavia, New York 

Thursday, September 20, 2018 

  

The Genesee County Legislature met on Thursday, September 20, 2018 at 7:00 PM in County 

Building #2 Conference Room, Batavia, New York. 

 

The meeting was held in conjunction with a Genesee Association of Municipalities (GAM) 

meeting. Chairman Bausch opened a public hearing on the Shared Services Plan. 

 

Chairman Bausch began the review of fifteen questions relating to the Sales Tax Sharing 

agreement and how it is being restructured from the existing agreement. Legislator Young 

commented that the County has been generous the past ten years which is part of why the 

formula needs to be changed. The County is unable to exceed the State imposed tax cap 

otherwise, Raise the Age reimbursements will not be forthcoming. The County is tasked with 

maintaining bridges and is being mandated by the state to build a new Jail. These are major 

capital projects requiring significant financial investment. 

 

County Manager Jay Gsell reviewed the necessary steps for filing the required Shared Services 

Plan. The plan was reviewed followed by a roll call vote of panel members. Twelve towns, four 

villages, City of Batavia and County of Genesee voted in favor of the plan. Town of Stafford and 

Village of Corfu voted no. Village of LeRoy was absent.  

 

Chairman Bausch closed the Public Hearing at 8:29 pm. 

  

At 8:30 pm the meeting adjourned upon motion of Legislator Young seconded by Legislator 

Deleo, carried unanimously. 

 


